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‘COMEDY IN THE SEMINARY’ – A REPORT ON THE ANNUAL 
CONCERT, 2013. 

 

‘Humour is the sunshine of the mind’, is an oft-quoted 
statement. This very sentiment echoed in this year’s     
Annual Concert, entitled ‘Comedy in the Seminary’. 
 
The play was staged on August 2nd, 2013, in the New Hall 
of the B. W. Roberts’ Building by The Bishop’s Senior 
School and Junior College. It was based on the film ‘Sister 
Act 2: Back in the Habit’. Most of the songs had original 
lyrics set to popular tunes. 
 
The lead character was effortlessly played with brilliant 
comic timing by Parvez Patel. The rib-tickling humour 
came to the fore with the antics of the three nuns played 
by Zaphya Jena, Parichehr Marker and Neha Diwakar. The 
enactment of all the characters was so natural and  
unblemished, leaving the audience pining for more. 
 
The backbone of the action on stage was the choir which 
was an integral part of the play. The songs were rendered 
in the most mellifluous voices which blended together in 
perfect harmony. This huge, daunting task of making the 
children sing such difficult numbers with precision,  
clarity and harmony was ably handed by Ms. Rachel 
Thomas. The vibrant and energetic dances were per-
formed to foot-tapping music which left the audience 
bobbing in their seats. The innovative dance moves, 
stunts and coordination of the sequences were choreo-
graphed by Mrs. Pooja Ghosh and Ms. Sonia Chainani. 
 

 



The splendor of the backdrops brought the entire set 
alive as the Art Department led by Mrs. Snehal Vaity out-
did itself. 
 
The entire production, or should I say, ‘Labour of love’, 
was painstakingly scripted and directed by Mrs. Gulnar Y. 
Mistry. 
 
Its resounding success would not have been possible 
without the consistent support of our dear Headmaster 
Mr. Joel Edwin and our ever encouraging Principal Mr. 
Frank Freese. 
 
As all good things must come to an end, this mega event 
went off smoothly without any glitches, technical or oth-
erwise, with pleasant memories of a most memorable 
evening. 

Mrs. Gulnar Y. Mistry. 
 






